
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 2023  
 
 
 
Dear Pastor and Praying Friends, 
 
The months of March and April were a time of thanksgiving because of 
what the Lord has done. We thank the Lord for our 18-year anniversary 
last February! We also had our children’s neighborhood anniversary 
services. We thank the Lord for the 64 classes in different 
neighborhoods. We had over 500 children attend these classes. Our 
teachers went to 7 neighborhoods in our city and had classes inside 
different homes. The children’s classes sometimes were held outside 
the houses, in public stairways, and in hallways. The Lord worked, and 
many of them called on the Lord Jesus Christ for salvation! “. . . Suffer 
the little children to come unto me, and forbid them not: for of such is 
the kingdom of God.” (Mark 10:14)  
 
Recently while out soul winning, I met Rexel, a 21-year-old college 
student whose parents and family are faithful Catholics. I asked him if 
he knew 100 percent for sure that Heaven was his home; he was not 
sure. I was able to give him the Gospel, and Rexel called on the Lord 
Jesus Christ for salvation. Please pray that he will come to church and 
grow in the Lord. 
 
Another recent soul-winning blessing was a 14-year-old teenage girl 
who came strolling into the church for no reason on a Saturday afternoon. She was curious about the church 
and went inside. My daughter Anastasia was able to share the precious and powerful Gospel with her. It is 
amazing how the Lord works in His mercy and grace.  
 
We are planning to be back in the United States this June for furlough to raise some much-needed support 
and to raise funds for the purchase of our church property. 
Thank you for your continued love, prayers, and financial 
support. Attached are photos of the children’s classes and 
a recent baptism. 
 
Mark and Kim Palmani 
Anastasia, Rachel, and AJ 
Your Missionaries to the Philippines 


